
Town of Lee Recreation Commission 
 

Meeting Minutes for 03/01/2016 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:30PM.  Larry Kindberg, Joseph Hannon, Mark Kustra and James 
Lonano were in attendance.  The minutes from the February meeting were approved by Larry, 
Joseph and James; Mark abstained. 
 
The Easter Egg Hunt is scheduled for March 26, 2016 beginning at 9AM and held at Mast Way 
Elementary.  We still have not heard back from a representative at Lindt regarding donations for 
this year’s event.  Last year, we received a sizeable donation from Lindt.  We may need to 
purchase the candy using the budget funds.  Larry will follow up with the prior contact person at 
Lindt, who is Scott Meyer. 
 
The Fishing Derby is scheduled for May 14, 2016 and held at Stevens’ Farm.  A letter was sent 
to the Stevens Family seeking permission to use their property for this event; the Stevens Family 
has once again graciously assented.  This year, the Fish Fry hosted by the Fire Association will 
be held at the Pavilion at Little River Park. 
 
Larry made a presentation to the Select Board on February 29, 2016 regarding proposed 
regulations for use of the Pavilion at Little River Park.  The Select Board was concerned about 
charging a usage fee to Town residents since tax dollars were used to build the Pavilion.  The 
Select Board advised they would review the proposed regulations and make changes and then 
send back for further comment. 
 
Model Rocket Day will be coming up as well.  This is an event co-sponsored with the local Cub 
Scouts.  Joe is taking lead to organize this event.  We need to determine what materials need to 
be purchased (rockets, launchers, etc.).  We are still waiting to hear back from Estes regarding 
donations of model rockets. 
 
The members discussed potential programs for the new Pavilion at Little River Park.  Potential 
ideas include a Flea Market, Family Picnic Day, Movie Nights and archery lessons.  We will 
continue to revisit this over the next few months and decide on some programs so that 
appropriate funds can be allocated in next year’s budget. 
 
The slide structure at Little River Park needs to be finished in the spring.  The structure needs a 
roof and we will look further into the specifics for that. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:15PM. 


